PUBLIC HEARING
CBDG-DR GRANT APPLICATION
DOWNTOWN FLOOD MITIGATION & FLOODPLAIN RESTORATION
5:30 P.M. SEPTEMBER 18, 2025
20 CHURCH ST. MEMORIAL BUILDING, 3RD FLOOR
AND VIA ZOOM
AVAILABLE ON HCTV.US THE FOLLOWING DAY

Join Zoom Meeting

https://usObweb.zoom.us/|/81884554076

Meeting ID: 818 8455 4076
Join by phone: 1 646 558 8656 US

Enter meeting ID and you'll be put into a waiting room. You/ need to identify yourself
before being let into the meeting.

5:30 P.M. Select Board Chair to call the Public Hearing to order
5:30 P.M. Item #1 Select Board Chair to give reason for the hearing
5:40 P.M. Communication/Questions from the Audience

Adjourn Public Hearing



Notice of Public Hearing

The Town of Hardwick is considering making application to the State of Vermont for two
Community Development Block Grants - Disaster Recovery (CBDG-DR) under the Vermont
Community Development Program, one grant for a planning project and another for an
implementation project. A public hearing will be held at 5:30 PM on Thursday, September 18, 2025
at the Hardwick Memorial Building, 20 Church Street, Hardwick, to obtain the views of citizens on
community development, to furnish information concerning the amount of funds available and the
range of community development activities that may be undertaken under this program, the impact
to any historic and archaeological resources that may be affected by the proposed project, and to give
affected citizens the opportunity to examine the proposed statement of projected use of these funds.
The proposal is to apply for $250,000 in CDBG-DR planning funds, and $1,500,000 in CDBG-DR
implementation funds, which will be used to accomplish the following activities:

The planning project is a scoping study of the section of the Lamoille River that runs through
Hardwick's Designated Downtown. The goal of this study is to develop a comprehensive approach to
the restoration of riverbanks, to propose alternatives, estimate costs, identify potential funding
sources, and provide design work.

The implementation project involves floodplain restoration on a 14-acre town-owned parcel
downstream of Cooper Brook. Activities will include topographic surveys and the collection of
hydrological data to evaluate flood risks and flow patterns. Mitigation measures are likely to include
flood benching.

Drafts of the proposed applications are available at the Town Manager’s Office, 20 Church Street,
Hardwick and may be viewed during the hours of 7:30 a.m. and 3:30 p.m. Monday through Friday.
Should you require any special accommodation, please contact David Upson at (802) 472-6120 to
ensure appropriate accommodation is arranged. For the hearing impaired please call (TTY) # 1-800-
253-0191.

Select Board for the Town of Hardwick.



